


































 
 

Four M Ranch | 37669 State Highway 64, Meeker, CO 81641 

 

September 8, 2018 
 
Ms. Anna Mauss: Colorado Water Conservancy Board 
 
Dear Anna, 
 
This letter is to acknowledge our understanding that the Rio Blanco Water Conservancy District (RBWCD)  is 
applying to the Colorado Water Conservancy Board for additional funding to rapidly pursue their concept to build a 
water storage reservoir in an off channel location at Wolf Creek, adjacent to our properties.  
 
We write today to express our concerns regarding this concept, one which many have characterized as a “solution in 
search of a problem.”  
 
The concept has received attention and significant funding, with the initial identified critical need being a water 
supply for the town of Rangely. The town of Rangely, which encompasses roughly 1,300 to 2,500 citizens, currently 
has Kenney Reservoir with 13,800 acre feet currently at its disposal. A report by Wheeler in March of 2015 stated 
that the reservoir was silting in at 387 acre feet a year according to the March 2015 Wheeler Engineers Report 
giving a lifespan of roughly 35 years.  This is a long-term situation that deserves careful attention. 
 
However, it appears that the Rio Blanco Water Conservancy District has taken a different path than many other 
Colorado River Basins by identifying solutions for something above and beyond the need they set out to address. 
The RBWCD has fast-tracked their process prior to considering a more holistic integrated water management 
planning effort. Furthermore, the concept has become one of “How Big Can We Build”, with proposals put forward 
ranging from 20,000 to 1.3 million acre feet.   
So the question remains: What is the actual need involved and what is the acre feet really required to meet that 
verified need? 
 
The issue of Rangely’s long term water supply need is one that should be examined and verified, but does it not 
make sense to explore this need along with other needs as part of an integrated water basin plan?  
 
Exploring and establishing the needs of a river basin is clearly a complex and multi step integrated process, one that 
should include multiple parties and stakeholders. The state of Colorado has been a leader in encouraging basins to 
explore and utilize stream management plans. Has this been done for the White River Basin? 
 
The Yampa Basin water community, as part of the Roundtable, is but one example where multiple partners, and 
identified key stakeholders are engaging in a holistic examination of the river, its needs, and a long term evaluation 
of appropriate solutions. This would seem to be a more circumspect method of approaching a major reservoir 
concept that could have long term and very broad economic impacts on the surrounding communities as well as the 
downstream users.  
 
As Benjamin Franklin once famously said, “Measure three times, saw once.” It would appear that before any 
additional dollars are allocated to this project, the White River Basin might well consider the approach followed by 
several other basins: a holistic integrated approach that looks at the river as a whole and has the participation of 
many stakeholders. 
 
We urge the CWCB to explore this direction as a more comprehensive approach before any further commitments are 
given to pursue this project.  
 
With appreciation for your time, 
 
 
Craig and Deirdre Macnab         Owners, 4M Ranch 
 


